
 
Associate Rosalind Robinson was called home to her eternal rest on 
January 25, 2022. Her loss is especially great to her family, her Associate 
friends and her dear friend, Sister Edna Martini.  
 
Rosalind grew up with five brothers and three sisters and was very close to 
her Aunt. She enjoyed her experiences in work/study programs in college 
and was thrilled when she was able to attend a talk by Maya Angelou, her 
favorite writer.  
 
She was a dedicated employee in customer service for Walgreens for over 
25 years. One of Sister Edna’s fondest memories of Rosalind was that 
despite the fact that she worked full time, she found time to help her in the 
preschool to set up the classroom, change the posters, or get a new game 
ready. On her off days she enjoyed going on field trips with them, playing 
outdoors with the children, or reading and singing with them. She loved little children. 
Sister Edna also recalled that she frequently shared with whoever she thought was more in need 
than she was, she was very generous.  
 
Rosalind made her Associate commitment in April of 1996, and wrote a statement that included 
her volunteer ministry at her parish and helping Sister Edna with the Preschool. She was blessed 
with a beautiful singing voice and sang in the choir at Holy Trinity Church in St. Louis. She was 
also a lector at the parish. She led a rich prayer life and truly appreciated the prayers from the 
Community. Her faith was strong and it kept her going through times of adversity. 
 
One Sunday at church she saw a new member in the congregation and she immediately 
introduced herself. Eventually she became best friends with Sharon, the new parishioner. Sharon 
appreciated Rosalind’s vibrant personality, especially her sense of humor, her smile and her easy 
talk. Rosalind never knew a stranger and her outgoing personality endeared her to young and old 
alike.  
 
Although Rosalind loved her Associate friends and meeting with them at Nia Kumba and her 
friendship with several sisters, the love of her life was her son Oluremi and her two young 
grandsons.  
 
When she first visited the Motherhouse she felt God dwelling here and felt welcomed and cared 
for by the Sisters. As she came to understand the Sister’s love for God and their way of life, she 
wanted to be a part of their life and felt fulfilled in this wish as an Associate. 
 
In loving memory, 
 
Carolyn Meyer 


